VILLAGE OF COMMERCIAL POINT
COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
August 3, 2020

Mayor Goldhardt called the meeting to order. Administrative Assistant Baldwin took roll call with the following
members present: Mr. Grassel, Mr. Mitchem, Ms. Joiner, Mr. Moore and Ms. Wolfe. Mr.Thompson was not
present.

A motion to approve the July 20, 2020 COW Meeting Minutes was made by Mr. Moore and seconded by Mr.
Mitchem. All members present were in favor and the motion passed.

A motion to approve the July 20, 2020 Regular Meeting Minutes was made by Mr. Moore and seconded by Mr.
Mitchem. All members present were in favor and the motion passed.

Administrative Reports:
A. Mayor's Report - Nothing to report at this time.

B. Village Solicitor's Report - Solicitor Cartee discussed the details of Ordinance 2020-14 which is up for a
first read.

C. Police Department Report - Nothing to report at this time.

D. Village Administrator's Report - Administrator Crego discussed PFAS State wide testing. He said there
will be testing for a chemical in subject areas, which includes our area.
He discussed the need for a future Waste Water Plant. He said in order to have a full build out, we will
need space for a 4-million GPD sewer plant.
He advised council that he attends the weekly contractor meetings for the new water plant.
Mr. Moore asked if the results from the EPA State Wide testing would be shared. Utility Superintendent
Thompson said yes and he will report back to Council with the results.

E. Village Engineer's Report — Engineer Grosse reported that the work on Walker Point, Phase 4 is ongoing.
He said sanitary sewer installation has started. He also said that the school entrance is 90% complete.
He noted that the plat and performance bond have been submitted.

A pre-construction meeting for the earth work only was held with M/I Homes. He said there is a meeting
set up with ODOT next week to discuss the widening of State Route 104 and the entrances for the Foxfire
project and the Van Trust project.

Engineer Grosse informed Council that the curbs and paving have been completed in Phase 1 of Scioto
Crossing. Phase 2 is just about finished as well. He said the Final Plat for Phase 1 will be signed once
the performance bond has been submitted. He informed council that the Technical Review Group have
approved the construction plans for Phases 3, 4 & 5 of Scioto Crossing.

He said plans have been submitted to the Ohio EPA for the Influent lift station for the new industrial
project.

He has a meeting set with the Township trustees and Watcom Engineering next week to review the
Walker Road improvements.

Mr. Moore said he has received complaints with regard to dust control measures. He asked if there is
someone to reach out to about this. Engineer Grosse said they can submit to the village and it will be
sent on to the correct channels. Engineer Grosse said that a water truck is onsite every day.

F. Zoning Administrator’s Report - Zoning Administrator Kuzelka discussed a couple of issues regarding

properties in the village and the plan to correct those issues. He said Genoa Crossing has been cleaned
up but most of their zoning permits have expired.

Page 1 of 5



VILLAGE OF COMMERCIAL POINT
COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
August 3, 2020

G. Fiscal Officer's Report — Fiscal Officer Hastings reported the Fund Status as of 7/31/2020 is as follows:
General $2,170,489.05, Street Construction & Repair $396,387.29, State Highway $29,726.42, Parks
& Recreation $6,719.07, Permissive Motor Vehicle License Tax $8,098.52, Enforcement & Education
$1,824.39, Housing Developments $283,673.82, Other Special Revenue $201,295.74, Other Capital
Projects $5,180.00, Water Operating $1,796,210.73, Sewer Operating $3,368,091.56, Garbage
Operating $38,855.86.

Legislative Reports:
A. Bruce Moore- Mr. Moore asked about posting the meeting videos on the website. Mayor Goldhardt
advised we need a new camera. Mr. Moore asked Mayor Goldhardt to look into a new camera. Mr.
Moore said he noticed we have nothing regarding the State Route 762 access road agreement. Solicitor

Cartee advised Council that we are close to an agreement.

Tracy Joiner - Nothing to report at this time.

B.

C. Laura Wolfe - Nothing to report at this time.
D. Ryan Mitchem - Nothing to report at this time.
E.

Aaron Grassel - Nothing to report at this time.

Citizen Comments

Ms. Nancy Geiger addressed council. She said she does not understand why the COW meetings do not start
at 6:00 p.m. She asked if they cannot begin at that time, could council do their best to remain on task. She said
the only member that speaks is Mr. Moore. She would like to hear from the other Council members, but stay on
task and practice better time management. She said the last regular meeting did not start until 8:10 p.m. and
that is a long time to make the citizens sit and wait.

She voiced her concern about the topic of open ditches verses curbs and gutters. She was taken back by council
not giving much consideration to their own Engineer’s recommendation to require curbs and gutters.

She also brought up Solicitor Cartee’'s comment about how council members should not be calling each other
between meetings to discuss Council business. She said she overheard a conversation by a developer's
attorney. He stated that he had spoken with Mr. Thompson about an issue. He said he was sure that Mr.
Thompson and Mr. Moore were on board and would vote their way.

Business Items:

A. TIRC Board Appointments — Mayor Goldhardt said he recommends appointing Wendy Hastings and
Margie Weaver to fill the TIRC Board positions for the Village. They would be required to attend one
meeting a year in Circleville. Mr. Moore asked about Ms. Weaver's background. Mayor Goldhardt
advised him of her credentials.

A motion to confirm Mayor Goldhardt’s appointments was by made by Mr. Moore and seconded by Ms.
Joiner. All members present were in favor and the motion passed.

B. Security Cameras — Mayor Goldhardt advised Council of the quote for installing security cameras at the
police garage and the record retention center. The total for both was $2,400.00. Mr. Moore asked why
have another DVR system instead of networking into the current one. Mayor Goldhardt said the current
system in the Municipal Building will not support that. A motion to have security cameras installed in the
police garage and the record retention center was made by Ms. Joiner and seconded by Mr. Mitchem.
All members present were in favor and the motion passed.

C. Zoning Code Change — Mayor Goldhardt informed Council that this proposed change was in regards to
development plans being submitted to the Village. The Zoning Code currently requires Council to decide
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